
{ January 2016 

Circular 1/2016 

To: 1) Ms Rosarii Mannion, National Director of Human Resources, HSE, Dr Steevens' Hospital, Dublin 8 

2) CEO's of the NCSSB's 

Increase In State Pension (Contributory) effective from 8th January 2016 

Dear Sir/Madam 

I am directed by the Minister for Health to refer to the increase in the State Pension (Contributory). 

As and from 8th January 2016, the maximum weekly rate of State Pension (Contributory) is €233.30 per 
week, which is an increase of €3 per week. 

Please bring this circular to the attention of all relevant Officers, in particular those in payroll and 
superannuation in the HSE, Section 38 agencies, and the NCSSB's as appropriate. 

Yours sincerely 
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